
CITY OF SHEBOYGAN 

RESOLUTION 68-24-25 

 

BY ALDERPERSONS DEKKER AND RAMEY. 

 

SEPTEMBER 3, 2024. 

 

A RESOLUTION authorizing the appropriate City officials to enter into a contract 

extension with GFL Environmental LLC for refuse and recyclables material transfer and tipping 

services.  

 

 WHEREAS, the City’s current contract for refuse and recyclables material transfer and 

tipping services expires December 31, 2024 and allows for a five-year extension, which, if entered 

into, would hold current 2024 prices for year 2025 which is estimated to be a reduction of $60,000 

in year 2025; and  

 

 WHEREAS, City staff believes that this five-year extension is in the City’s best interest 

and that GFL Environmental LLC possesses the requisite skill, labor, and materials to provide 

appropriate refuse and recycling services.  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: That the appropriate City officials are hereby 

authorized to sign the attached agreement with GFL Environmental LLC, in form substantially 

similar to the attached, after the City Attorney’s Office has approved the final agreement. 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED: That the Finance Director is hereby authorized to draw 

funds from the following accounts to pay for the services rendered: 

 

 General Fund – Sanitation – Transfer Station Tipping  (Account No. 101362-533125) 

 Recycling Fund – Recycling – Transfer Station Tipping  (Account No. 632363-533125) 

  

  

 

 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE CITY OF SHEBOYGAN COMMON COUNCIL 

 . 

 

Presiding Officer     Attest 

 

 

             

Ryan Sorenson, Mayor, City of   Meredith DeBruin, City Clerk, City of 

Sheboygan       Sheboygan 


